
PUBLIC NOTICE

The Proctorsville Fire Department has identified the need 
to upgrade our departments licensure from the license 
level of Vermont Emergency First Responder to the Basic 
EMT License Level to operate in Cavendish Fire District #1 
(Proctorsville) and is applying for this upgraded licensure 
by the Vermont Department of Health. This service propos-
es to begin operation on June 6, 2024 within the geographi-
cal boundaries of Cavendish Fire District #1. In accordance 
with 24 V.S.A. Emergency Medical Services Statute, public 
comments are invited to be received by the department by 
May 16, 2024.

Address comments to:
Vermont Department of Health
Office of Public Health Preparedness and EMS
P.O.Box 70
Burlington VT 05402-0070


